
 

HOLY TRINITY C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL  

 

THE FRIDAY BULLETIN                                                                             12.01.18 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

An Update on Mrs Rickards 

Mrs Rickards continues to make great progress in her recovery and even popped in to see staff this Monday. The 

fantastic news is that after half term Mrs Rickards will begin planning her return to work and initially we will share 

the role. Please continue to send any communications to me until further notice at 

abi.hann@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk.  

 

Staff Update 

As you many of you know Mrs Gorynski (3H) and Miss Heale (1F) both joined at the start of term and already feel 

like part of the Holy Trinity family. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Gordon next week in 1M as she job shares 

with Miss Seckington. Miss Newman will be leaving us to start maternity leave this month; this date has now moved 

to Wednesday 17th January. I am sure you will join us in wishing her well for the new arrival to her family and we will 

keep you updated. In addition to being Year 3H class teacher, Miss Newman is also our Phase 2 Leader, leading 

Years 2, 3 and 4. In her absence Miss Dorey will be taking on this leadership role and we look forward to her 

contribution to the senior leadership team. 

 

Activity Club Collection 

This week the new arrangements for dismissal from our activity clubs started and as with any new process there 

were teething problems. Can we ask that if you are collecting your child from the main school office doors that you 

wait outside rather than come in and wait in the small area by the office window. It was difficult for the club 

providers to get the children out safely as people were crowding in that area.  

 

The most safe and secure way for us to ensure the children are collected by the correct person is for the providers 

will bring the children to the door, call out their names and for you to indicate that you are there to collect them 

without blocking the door. Thank you for your co-operation as we continue to establish this process.  

 

Health & Well-Being Competition 

Excitingly, Mrs Witting and the Healthy School Ambassadors are running a competition to design a Health & Well-

Being logo for Holy Trinity and the winning logo will be placed around the school building to highlight the 

importance of looking after our health & wellbeing. It is open to Years 1 to 6 with a 50p entry fee that will go 

towards a future workshop (health & wellbeing related). Entries need to be in by 2nd February and the winner and 

two runners up will be announced on break up day.  The winner and runners up will win a prize (healthy/wellbeing 

related). Children need to ask their class teachers for an entry form and completed entry forms and money should 

be handed to Mrs Witting. 

 

Contact Details 

Please can you ensure that the office have up to date contact phone numbers and address on record. We have 

recently found on more than one occasion that we are unable to contact families when needed. Thank you in 

advance. 

 

 

Dates for your diary  

Date Time Event 

16th January 3.30pm Orchestra rehearsals recommence 

18th January 9.45am Nursery Open Morning 

19th January 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

25th January  9.00am 1M Class Assembly (Moles) 

27th January  Mayor's Fundraising Concert (some members of Y5/6 Choir) 

1st February 9.00am 3T Class Assembly 

6th February 9.00am School Eucharist @ school 
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8th February 9.00am 2S Class Assembly (Squirrels) 

9th February  Break up for half term 

19th February  2nd half of term begins 

20th February 8.30 – 3.30 Nursery Parent Teacher Consultations 

22nd February 8.30 – 3.30 Nursery Parent Teacher Consultations 

22nd February 9.00am 4H Class Assembly  *please note change of date 

23rd February 9.00am Parent Prayer group 

26th February  Assessment week begins 

1st March 9.00am 1F Class Assembly (Foxes)  *please note change of date 

8th March 9.00am 5T Class Assembly 

15th March 1.45-7.00pm Parent/Teacher Meetings NB School ends at 1.30pm 

16th March 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

22nd March 9.00am 4T Class Assembly 

29th March 2.00pm School term ends 

16th April  Summer Term starts 

20th April 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

24th – 27th April  Year 4 PGL visit to Windmill Hill 

May  Year 2 SATS 

3rd May  School Closed  for Local Election 

14th May  Year 6 SATS week begins and Assessment week begins for other years 

18th May 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

24th May 7.00 – 9.00pm Secondary School Information Evening 

25th May  Break up for half term 

4th June  INSET day 

5th June  2nd half of term begins 

15th June 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

13th July 9.00am Parent Prayer Group 

20th July 2.00pm School term ends 

23rd July  INSET day 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support. I hope you have a good weekend. 

 

Abi Hann 

Acting Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


